
• Subject: Re: Local Plan & Proposed Development of Green Belt Land in Burtonwood {Phipps Lane) 

Date: 17 June 2019 11:42:01 

You are no doubt aware t hat Fiddlers Ferry Power Station is sit uated in Warrington, the address 

being, Widnes Road, Warrington WAS 2UT. This Power Station will be completely closed by 31st 

March 2020. 

This site was not considered for inclusion in the Local Pla n. It should now be included and t he 

Local Plan revisited. 

The site is Brownfield and is a huge site which could easily be developed t hus fulfi ll ing your 

requirement t o build more houses in Warrington . 

Burtonwood Parish Cllr. Cathy M itchell stated (at a recent surgery at Burtonwood) t hat 

Warringt on Borough Counci l wanted to develop a large site rather than the infill of pockets of 

Brownfield land. 

Now is Warrington Borough Council's opportunity to fulfil! it's obligation to the Government to 

build more houses and for Warrington Borough Council to LEAVE GREEN BELT LAND ALONE. As 

stated by the Government "Green Belt Land should only be used as a last resort and only in 

exceptional circumstances". 

Kindest regards 

Nichola Lane 




